INTRODUCTION

The international conference “Relationship between Ombudsmen and Judicial Bodies” that took place on November 12 and 13 in Ljubljana, Slovenia, was prepared as a part of Stability Pact Projects regarding Independent National Human Rights Institutions. Realisation was enabled by a generous contribution of the Council of Europe and the Government of Sweden. 

The relationship between Judicial bodies and Ombudsmen is one of the key relationship in formulating the role of Ombudsmen as intermediary between the individual and state bodies, regardless of the formal powers invested in the Ombudsman in this respect. The Ombudsmen powers in relation to Judicial bodies vary from country to country. Even among longer-established Ombudsmen these powers differ considerably. In transitions countries where the courts are also in transition, there is even greater need and urge for the Ombudsmen to have greater powers on that field and others.

These issues were discussed in two thematic headings:

1. Ombudsmen and the possibilities of supervision of the courts. 

This topic covered all general questions concerning the relationship between ombudsmen and judicial bodies, particularly the possibility of taking steps in the case of tackling the problems of unreasonably long-lasting court procedures and other irregularities in the judicial process. 

The indirect possibilities of influencing the courts via recommendations to the minister of justice, the judicial council or superior courts were discussed as well. 

Experiences of the role of Ombudsman as amicus curiae were compared. Participants tried to establish which statutory powers are most appropriate in order for the ombudsman effectively to carry out his role on that field. 

2. Powers of the Ombudsman in relation to the Constitutional court

Within the context of this topic conference participants discussed the ombudsman’s ability to take steps in cases where discrepancies between regulations and the constitution are identified. Cases where the ombudsman appears before such courts as the proposer of proceedings (constitutional complaint) were also discussed.

The Conference enabled ombudsmen, representatives of judicatory and intergovernmental organisations in the region and broader to compare their experiences. As a result of fruitful cooperation and discussion useful and lively conclusions were formed. They can be found at the end of this edition. 

I would like to use the opportunity to thank Mr Krzysztof Zyman, who was at that time Deputy to the head of Human Rights and Awareness Division at CoE, and Mr Frank Orton, Human Rights Ombudsman of Bosnia and Hercegovina, who formulated conclusions of the conference. I would also like to thank all participants who presented their contributions. Most of them but not all are collected in this publication, which I hope will encourage the work of all and will be excellent guide in entangled situations. 
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